
Selectmen Meeting Minutes
Town of Stoddard
Town Hall – 7PM

September 27 2021

Opened with the Pledge of Allegiance

Attendees include Robert Fee – Chairman, Christopher Madden – Selectmen, Stephen McGerty -  
Selectmen, Michelle Pong – Town Administrator, Harry Power – Compliance Officer and Vickie 
Williams – Secretary.
Guests: Michael & Mary Angell, Rick Cavallero, Dean Huber, Joe Tranallo, Noreen & Ray Durand and
Donall Healy.

Appointments:
Harry Power – Compliance Officer

126-20 Jeffrey L & Kathleen M Booth. 
Removing existing garage and replacing with a 2 story garage, game room on 2nd floor with a half-
bathroom for the convenience of players. Addendum added that the owners understand that this is not 
an approved ADU unit. The 2nd floor will not  contain sleeping quarters or overnight guests. They will 
need a dumpster for this project.
Signed & Approved. Fees collected.

126-55 Dominic A & Deborah S Busto.
Harry has been in touch with DES and they are having problems with approval and are waiting for 
more clarification from the septic designer. 
Building permit has not been approved or signed. Fees collected.

110-39 & 40 Trevor Anderson
Wants to build a 12 X 16 shed with a small sugar house on the side.
Signed & Approved

Harry did note that the ZBA approved the issue with 120-29, owner Antoinette Capriglione,  as year 
round or seasonal. Approved as Year Round.

To be Signed/Approved:
1. A/R and/or P/R Manifest
2. Minutes of 9/13/2021
3. Permission to use Town Hall
4. Rescue Truck Title
5. Pistol Permit

All Signed & Approved

Guest/Requests:
Don Healy – Library
There is some confusion on who is paying the $750.00 bill from the fence company for the repairs 
made to the fence.
Stephen made a motion to pay for it out of the Town Maintenance budget for the Library. Robert
Seconded. Motion Carried.



Old Business:

Letter to the Conservation Commission – The purpose of this letter is to approve of their fundraising 
efforts in buying 40 acres of land.
Robert motioned to sign the letter to approve of their fundraising efforts. Christopher Seconded. 
Motion Carried.

New Business:

Vegetation Management – Should be done over the course of the Summer. Michelle will get a schedule 
of the work from Dave for the Selectmen.

Transportation Needs to the DOT – What does the town need done from the DOT in the  Town of 
Stoddard over the next 5 years? Get a list together for DOT due by the end of October.   Some 
suggestions, Culvert checks, Sight along Route 9 including at Juniper Hill Road and the access to the 
Town Beach on Route 123 North.

Septic Agreement with Keene – Robert motioned to sign. Christopher Seconded. Motion Carried.

Powerline Road ( Public vs Private) – After some looking it was found that Powerline Road is a Private
Road.

Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Funds Contract – County Funds to be distributed to municipalities 
over the course of 2 years. Applications have been filled out. 
Signed by Robert – Chairman.  Chris motioned to make Michelle Pong the Agent of the Town in 
this matter. Robert Seconded. Motion Carried.

Budget Schedule – Will start at the next weeks meeting with the Selectmen Budget.   Will have a 
budget session every meeting with a different department til complete. Will finalize the Budget in 
January.

Public Comment (Non-Agenda Items)

Noreen Durand – Who is responsible for year round residents with out of state plates and registrations?
 Selectmen – That would fall under the responsibility of law enforcement and will speak with Dave 
about it.

Stephen McGerty – The bridge has been paved. Kings Highway to Turtle Rock Road has also been 
paved.

Stephen McGerty – Has Waste Management been notified that Pat is passing out the new dump stickers
that start in January?

Stephen McGerty -  The Town of Marlow Fire Dept. is having an open burn training on Private 
Property in Stoddard. The Stoddard Fire Dept. has been invited to participate.

Stephen McGerty – Who owns the Reed Road Cemetery?  Harry answered that the Town does and it is 
maintained by a private citizen by approval of the Cemetery Commission.



Stephen McGerty – All the decals have been taking off the Rescue Truck going to Auction.

Stephen McGerty – The Fire Dept. purchase of helmets, vests & bags, was the money returned to the 
Dept. it was believed to be a grant.  Michelle believes the money was returned to the Dept. but will 
check and make sure and get back to Stephen.

Misc Correspondence:

Thank you letter from Stoddard Elementary School – Michelle wanted it noted in the minutes that they 
have done a lot of work out there and are appreciative of the Town support.  They are also looking to 
level an area  for a 5 X 5 storage shed.
Robert motioned for permission of a shed. Stephen Seconded. Motion Carried.

Robert motioned to close the Public Meeting. Christopher Seconded. Motion Carried.

Christopher motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting RSA 91-A:3, II(c). Stephen Seconded. 
Motion Carried.

Christopher motioned to go back to public meeting. Stephen Seconded. Motion Carried.

Christopher motioned to seal the Non-Public Minutes. Robert Seconded. Motion Carried.

Christopher motioned to adjourn the meeting. Robert Seconded. Motion Carried.

Meeting Adjourned 8:20 PM

Submitted Vickie Williams – Secretary

Robert Fee ______________ Christopher Madden ____________ Stephen McGerty_____________


